[bookmark: _GoBack]Joint Team Meeting
November, 17 2019


Attendees: 

UNDP- Alyaa Nabil
UNICEF- Maged Ragaai
IOM- Moemen Nader 
IOM- Ahmed Abdulrahman 
UNODC- Doaa Oraby
WHO- Alaa Hashish 
UNAIDS- Heba Ali
UNAIDS- Aya Touson
UNAIDS- Walaa Ismail 
UNAIDS- Dr. Nahed Ayoub
UNAIDS- Yara Moussa
UNAIDS- Samah El Sayed 



Update on Activities: 

What has been accomplished:  

· [bookmark: _Hlk25647851]A ToT training to IFMSA participants (20 in total) 

[bookmark: _Hlk25647821]The plan is that participants will start to train their peers and reach out to more people. We should receive their plans within this week, which will in turn help us our university campaigns. 
Expected or estimated numbers of people reached can be estimated by focal points in each university. WHO raised a complaint that they were not informed about the training and it is important to ensure effective communication between team members 

Quality continues to be the most important aspect in the rolling-out of all trainings.
Pending a timetable of events and sites, we can have a team member of UNAIDS or other interested JT members attend the trainings to ensure quality assurance. UNICEF requested to be informed by the schedule of such training events as early as possible to ensure effective and meaningful participation. 

What is Planned for the Coming Period:

· University campaigns (On the ground awareness)
 
Awareness sessions are planned in 7 public universities and 2 private universities, chosen based on how active the local IFMSA communities are,  as well as ease of getting approvals and equality in geo distribution. The suggested universities are as follows:  

1. Helwan University
2. Alexandria University
3. Monoufiya University
4. Tanta University
5. Al Azhrar University 
6. Al Kasr El Ainy University 
7. Assyuit University (previously suggested to be Bani Souief University) 
8. AUC or GUC

UNAIDS will be reaching out to AUC and GUC, while IFMSA focal points are reaching out to public universities. 
In addition, we still need direct contact with Dr. Hala (Dean of Kasr El Ainy) from members of the joint team if available.


· Awareness sessions for refugees and migrants (UNHCR and IOM)

Two awareness sessions in Cairo are proposed, in addition to 2 in Alexandria. 


· Screening of the movie “Asmaa” in Cairo and 5 other locations. 

Screening will be for free in Cairo, there will be a potential other event with the attendance of Amr Salama.
Cultural centers in governorates might be a good idea for showing the film. Approaching someone from the syndicate where monthly movie screenings is also being explored. 

· Inclusion of Celebrities

Discussion over Nicola Moawad’s presence, WHO raised issues with his nationality as he will need more approvals from universities. However, his reputation is not tainted and he is very interested. There is a suggestion to also include different celebrities to address different constituents. Suggestions include Nabil ElKott, Nelly Karim and Omar Samra. 


· One-minute video including Agency Reps.

The UN joint team needs to secure the availability of agency REPS for a one-minute video, including a message on World AIDS Day. The video will be supported by WHO technically and financially (editing and production). The RC should send out a letter to the REPS requesting their contributions. Discussion over the inclusion of 11 agencies from the UN joint team. 
Dr. Alaa has requested an exact date on which the content will be received and when it will be released. The video is expected to be ready for sharing and release on the 1st of December. While, UNICEF expressed great concern on the feasibility to have a high quality for such especially important product within such extremely tight schedule. 


Agreed objective of the video: Joint Commitment to the HIV Response. 
A skeleton of the video in the form of guiding questions will be shared by members of the UN joint team to share with their Heads of Agencies. 


· Religious Leaders Event

There is a suggested religious leaders advisory committee to enhance their role in fighting stigma and discrimination (including Muslims, Christians, men and women)
 
Dr. Walid has shown interest in hosting the meeting and has funds to cover 2 events this year. 

A suggested list of invitees and media has been prepared. Around 15 people will be invited and pending their interaction during the meeting, we can see how to move forward. 

Dr. Gamal Abo El Sorour was suggested, Dr. Mervat Mahmooud and Bishop Mikhael from the Coptic church.

Issues with the suggestion: The Coptic church raised issues against the LGBT community which may affect UNAIDS messaging. Ms. Alyaa suggested using the trained religious leaders within UNDP, they can help us avert this situation and lead the discussion. Father Boulis and Sheikh Ahmed Torky are two suggested names from the pre-trained pool. The suggestion has received a lot of support. Materials that can be used include the already existing Manual for Religious Leaders and the Cairo Declaration. 

As a result, there is a suggested closed meeting, on November 26, as well as an open event. We still need nominees from JT members. In addition, an agenda will be shared with all members shortly. 

Media is not encouraged to be a part of this event, unless those that were trained by the Media4SDGs workshops. 
UNICEF suggested that UNJT revive and may be reprint the Religious leaders Manual that had been developed by UNDP/HARPAS program and capitalize on the extensive experience and commitment of SHAHAMA (Religious leader network supporting the work on HIV/AIDS)  
Suggestion by Ms. Alyaa Nabil: A shared calendar of events, with location and brief descriptions to help all members of the joint teams in their coordination. In addition, a mailing list for all the Joint Team should be endorsed to include all agencies. 


Contribution of Joint Team Members:

*UNICEF: 
UNICEF will undertake advocacy sessions with hospitals Al Sayed Galal and Al Hussein Hospitals and other child and adolscent0focused activities . 


UNICEF- $5K
UNHCR- $2K
UNODC-  $1K
RC- $1500
UNFPA- 2K
WHO 500 USD for video production 
IOM: 7K Euros (if government is present in any of the meetings, the number may go up)
WFP (Regional Office): $10K
*They are more interested in university campaigns and high-level events 


· High Level Advocacy Event:

WHO invited the Minister to join the 31st WHO World AIDS Day, 1 December, Sofitel Cairo.
Invitation will be shared on Wednesday of this week. 
This advocacy day is a WHO activity as per normal practice used to be convened on annual basis since 1988 at WHO-HQ, RO, and CO.. 

Discussion over WHO’s position from the High-Level Advocacy meeting. 
The members requested that WHO either include the JT as part of their event on the 1st December or be part of the second advocacy event that would now have to be done. WHO informed team members that this is one of the global public health days commemorated by the WHO and normally is a WHO day. For the other advocacy day, WHO sees that joint advocacy meeting is welcomed and WHO will attend the other day if invited but it is not normal practice for WHO to participate in two advocacy events in the same week/month touching the same theme 
The WHO advocacy day that will be organized for the 31st WAD by the WHO was communicated to UNAIDS since October 29th as well as was discussed between WHO and UNIADS (on behalf of the UNJT) on November 5th in the presence of both agencies country and regional teams. The communication from WHO to UNAIDS _the coordinator of the UNJT_ was communicated that the WHO will organize the WAD as one of its public health days as well as WHO as active member of the UNJT will keep participating in all WAC activities. The 31st WAD invitation will be shared soon.

UNICEF expressed great concern about having such critical discussions and decisions made without involving other UNJT members and requested  that UNJT (through UNC) write to WHO Rep requesting and expressing concern about WHO organizing a parallel event while opting out from the joint one 
  
UNAIDS on behalf of the joint team will send a formal request (by e-mail) to the WHO Representative. 
UNDP suggested to change the letter of invitation to the minster to be an invite from the whole JT. UNODC and UNICEF agree on this suggestion. This was also refused by WHO.


